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Summary of the meeting of February 3, 2004


The General Committee met, under the chairmanship of Ambassador Paul Durand, Permanent Representative of Canada to the OAS, to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CG-1563/04.
1. Consideration of the reports of the Special Rapporteur for Freedom of Expression of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 1932 (XXXIII-O/03), “Access to Public Information: Strengthening Democracy” (CP/doc.3780/03 and CP/doc.3803/03)

The Chair recalled that, in operative paragraph 5 of resolution AG/RES. 1932 (XXXIII-O/03), “Access to Public Information: Strengthening Democracy,” the General Assembly instructed the Permanent Council “to promote seminars and forums designed to foster, disseminate, and exchange experiences and knowledge about access to public information so as to contribute, through efforts by the member states, to fully implementing such access.”


He also recalled that the previous Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Raymond Valcin, Permanent Representative of Haiti to the Organization, had sent a note to the Executive Secretary of the IACHR, on August 5, 2003, requesting that, through the Rapporteur for Freedom of Expression, he present a document proposing the best ways to comply with that operative paragraph.


The Permanent Council, at its meetings of September 10 and December 17, 2003, heard a presentation of these reports (CP/doc.3780/03 and CP/doc.3803/03) by the Special Rapporteur for Freedom of Expression of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, Dr. Eduardo Bertoni.  At those meetings, the Council decided to take note of the proposals set forth in those reports and decided that the topic and, in particular, the proposals would be closely examined by the General Committee, which was then to present to the Council such recommendations as it considered appropriate.

During the General Committee meeting, the delegations of Argentina, Belize, Canada, the Dominican Republic, Haiti, Mexico, Peru, and the United States referred to the reports of the Special Rapporteur and to the activities proposed therein for promoting and publicizing the right of access to public information and follow-up on efforts by the states to make such access a reality.
In view of those proposals, the delegations decided to recommend that a single special meeting of the Permanent Council be held for consideration of the suggested topics: application of access-to-information laws; exceptional cases in which access to information may be limited; indicators that might be useful for monitoring access to public information; and experiences in the Hemisphere regarding access to public information. 
The delegations also agreed that establishment of a mechanism for follow-up on efforts by states to implement access to public information would require additional thought, since it was likely to entail additional funding. 
Lastly, the delegations decided to recommend that the annual report of the IACHR to the General Assembly include a draft resolution urging the member states to work with the Rapporteur in updating the status of access to public information in the Hemisphere.  They recommended that the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy (UPD) participate in General Secretariat activities on this topic.


The Committee decided that the Chair would submit a report, ad referendum of the Permanent Council, with any recommendations issued by the delegations.
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